
RESOLUTION NO.__________



RE:
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS UNDER THE




PROVISIONS OF THE ACT OF THE PENNSYLVANIA




LEGISLATURE 1961, JUNE 13, P.L. 282 (53




SECTION 8004) AND BETHLEHEM ORDINANCE NO.




3952 AS AMENDED.



      WHEREAS, it is proposed to renovate the building at 407 Center St.




NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Bethlehem that a Certificate of Appropriateness is hereby granted for the work.



  


Sponsored by: (s)













           (s)









ADOPTED BY COUNCIL THIS       DAY OF 








(s)















  President of Council
ATTEST:

(s)








        City Clerk

HISTORIC ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

CASE # 1288– It is proposed to renovate the building at 407 Center St.           OWNER:  George and Karen White
The HARB upon motion by Mr. Wolle and seconded by Mr. Benner adopted the proposal that City Council issue a Certificate of Appropriateness for the proposed work described herein: 

1. The proposal to renovate the building at 407 Center St. was presented by George and Karen White.

2. The renovations to the building will be undertaken as described in notes 1-13 on the drawings dated 4/18/07 submitted to the HARB.

3. Key specifications of the proposed work are described below.

4. The existing windows will be replaced with new insulated Pella Architectural Series aluminum clad wood windows with Simulated Divided Lights.  The new windows are to fit the existing openings and reduce the size of the window sash as little as possible and by no more than 1-1/2” on each side.

5. The existing shutters will remain (except for the inappropriate shutters at the door facing Center St.) and will be painted a more muted green, “Academy Green”

6. The existing wood siding will be replaced with new fiber-cement clapboard siding with smooth finish.  All details, exposure, color, and corner boards are to match the existing as closely as possible.

7. The existing rear additions will be modified by simplifying the roof slope, adding a south facing dormer, and installing new windows and doors as shown in the drawings.  The existing fiberglss shingles will be replaced with new simulated slate shingles.

8. The existing north facing entry vestibule will be rebuilt on the same footprint.  The new wood vestibule will be similar to the existing as shown in the drawings.

9. A new wood stormdoor will be installed on the Center St. door.  The door is to be a 12 light door with a lower panel (Jeldwen M-114 or equivalent) painted green.

10. The proposed work was unanimously approved.  This Certificate of Appropriateness is valid for 1 year from the date of approval.

CU:cu







By:







Date of Meeting: May 2, 2007

Title:

Historic Officer


